Appendix 1b

4.1 Resignation of Councillor Susan Salter

Letter to the Victorian Electoral Commission

Ordinary Meeting of Council

Wednesday 23 March 2022 at 7:00pm

Queenscliff Town Hall



Borough of Queenscliffe

/ Queenscliff & Point Lonsdale, Victoria, Australia

Our Ref: QG0550207
jf:mg

9 March 2022

Mr Warick Gately AM
Electoral Commissioner
Via email: info@vec.vic.gov.au

Dear Mr Gately

Borough of Queenscliffe — Extraordinary Vacancy

I am writing under the provisions of section 258 of the Local Government Act 2020 to notify
you that Cr Susan Salter wrote to me on 8 March 2022 under the provisions of section
35(1)(c) resigning from her position as a Councillor.

| have sent a separate notice to Minister Leane.

Please feel free to contact me to discuss arrangements for a countback. My contact details
are martin.gill@queenscliffe.vic.gov.au or 0438 282 958.

Yours sincerely

Martin Gill
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
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